Fremont Center, NY                                                                       October 8, 2014

The meeting was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7 pm.

A motion to accept last month’s minutes was made by Councilman Paul Kellam, seconded by Councilman Brian Brustman and carried with all ayes.

Supervisor George Conklin III read a notice from the UDC that the Town of Fremont had been awarded a $4018 grant for a building and code enforcement program with training.

Supervisor George Conklin III reminded everyone about the Memorial Plaque Dedication for Paul Brustman and Jack Niflot on Sunday, October 12th at 1 pm at the Fremont Administration Building.

The tentative budget was brought up by the Supervisor and so far the budget is up $23,000.00 from last year which will be over the 2% tax cap. With this year’s increase in tax assessment though it should come out about even. The tentative budget has been sent to the accountant for him to go over. A budget workshop is scheduled for October 29th at 6 pm. A public hearing will be held November 12th.

Supervisor George Conklin III said that the repairs on the salt shed for the Highway Department have been completed except for the staining.

With the CHIPS money not coming in until the state receives canceled checks on payments the Supervisor and members of the board discussed transferring monies out of the general fund and putting it into the highway departments in hopes to receive the money back sooner. A motion to recess the meeting till October 29th to discuss the budget and transfer of money for the CHIPS account was made by Councilman Paul Kellam, seconded by Councilman Louis Milucky and carried with all ayes.
Old Business:

The Muskoday bridge deck is still being worked on. With the colder weather closing in it is not sure that paving will be done this year. 

The speed limit on County Route 94 is being worked on by the DOT.

Time Warner Cable for Freidenstein and Buck Brook Roads is at a standstill with the possible merger of Time Warner and Comcast. No new contracts at this time.
Chuck Papa spoke to Board and audience regarding the need for volunteer drivers for RSVP. Call the Office for Aging if interested or in need of a ride.

Our Town Historian Shirley Rengraves brought a book of old postcards and suggested that everyone should try to check out the Valley Museum in Grahamsville.

Doris Sharp asked about a $40,000 Bond mentioned at the last meeting. Supervisor George Conklin III said he may have misspoken and that it was a lease not a bond. She also asked when the Public Hearing will be held. Tentative date is November 12th.

Don Downs asked if there was any word regarding the boat ramp in Long Eddy. The  Supervisor said he heard that land had been purchased,

John Kielbasi asked if anything was being done about the condition of the road were the gas line crosses. Supervisor George Conklin III said the DPW has been notified but suggested that he should write for a Prior Notice from the DPW.

A motion was made at 8:05 pm to recess the meeting till October 29 was made by Councilman Paul Kellam, seconded by Louis Milucky and carried with all ayes.
